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TWENTY YEARS OF SERVICE have been achieved
by the following employees during this
month: R. M. KENNARD, D-301, and D. L.
SCOTT, D-522, on January 3; D. L. CLARK,
D-341, on January 17; C. CAMPBELL, D-522,
J. C. FRANKLIN, D-511, and K. L. RITCHIE,
D-523, on January 24; and M. T. SPARKS,
D-720, on January 31.

COOPERATIVE EDUCATION PROGRAMS at GAT have
expanded to include secretarial personnel.
Portsmouth Interstate Business College
recently placed two stenographers, ROSANDA
WASHINGTON and VICKI HALEY, into our pro-
gram. The girls have been working in the
Employment Department.

Our continuing engineering co-op program
has three new members: THOMAS SIMPSON in
Laboratory Services, RICHARD ASHE in Elec-
trical and Instrument Maintenance, and DANA
RILEY in the process of being assigned. All

three are from the University of Cincinnati.

NEW SALARIED EMPLOYEES include: ROBERT L.
WINEGAR, D-532; MILLARD E. WALL, JR.,
D-701; DAVID L. RIEPENHOFF, D-522; JOHN

E. THOMAS, D-76l: RICHARD E. SIMPSON, JR.,
D-761; JOHN L. HUTCHINGS, D-411; STANLEY
G. BUDZYNSKI, JR., D-110; JOHN A. McCRAW,
IV, D-532; SUE ANN UHRIG, D-224; JOSEPH

W. DECK, D-710; and DONNA DAVIS, D-224.

ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION General Manager
John A. Erlewine announced the publication
of a report entitled "The Nuclear Industry-
1974." The publication traces the growth of
the private nuclear industry in the United
States. Primary government contractors

and utility companies involved with the
development and utilization of nuclear
energy are cited for their contributions.
"The Nuclear Industry--1974," WASH-1174-
74, can be obtained from the Superintendent
of Documents, U. S. Government Printing
Office, Washington, D.C. 20402, at $1.90

per copy.

D-761
X-1o@anuary 15, 1975

DR. ALBERTOWICZ of our Plant Medical Staff

selected the following article from "Today's
Health'" for your consideration.

"Whenever you break the cigarette habit--—
even late in life and after many years on
the weed--your chances for survival in-
crease, according to a new report by the
National Heart and Lung Institute, Bethesda,
Maryland. Studying nearly 300,000 U.S.
service veterans, over a l6-year period,
the NHLI epidemiology branch found that
nonsmokers among them had the lowest proba-
bility of death, cigarette smokers the
highest, with cigar and pipe smokers be-
tween. Among those who had stopped smoking,
the mortality risk was lower, and the
longer the period of abstinence, the nearer
the risk approached that of nonsmokers. In
men ages 45 to 54, the mortality rate for
the 1lé-year period for nonsmokers was 14.7
percent, for ex-smokers 21.4 percent, and
for those who smoked a pack a day 32.3
percent. In the 55-64 age group, the rates
were 49.6 for pack-a-day smokers, 37.3 for
ex-smokers, and 28.5 for nonsmokers."

PLANT ENGINEERING Subdivision of Goodyear

Atomic for the tenth time at Christmas made
a contribution to Children's Hospital in
Columbus, Ohio. The check for $176.00 was
contributed for the worthy cause instead of
exchanging Christmas cards with employees
in other departments to whom they can
personally wish season's greetings.

MAURICE TROWBRIDGE, Assistant Supervisor of

Office Services, retired with over 21 years
of service for health reasons on December 1,
1974.

THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS of GAT's Credit Union
decided to discontinue cashing pay checks.
This change in policy will be effective
February 1, 1975. The annual meeting will
be held January 26, 1975, at 2:30 p.m. in
the Waverly High School Auditorium.




WHO'S WHO IN MANAGEMENT

ELVA J. JENNINGS, D-112, has a dual responsibility at GAT. He is a Locksmith and
an "R" Shift Police Sergeant. Mr. Jennings is responsible for maintaining a lock
shop stocked adequately to provide service on all security and non-security
locking devices on plantsite. His "R" Shift Police
Sergeant duties require him to work relief assignments
as necessary.

Mr. Jennings graduated from Portsmouth West High School.
He was in the Army from January 1943 until January 1946.
He previously worked for the Selby Shoe Company, Pru-
dential Life Insurance, and the Norfolk and Western
Railway Company. Jennings joined GAT in April 1953 as
a Police Officer. He was promoted to Police Sergeant
in October 1954, to Locksmith in April 1966, and to
combined duties in August 1973. He reports to 0. F.
TUSSEY, Chief, Fire and Police.

Elva, his wife, Colleen, and their three children, Sandra (25), Stan (16), and
Ruth (11), live in McDermott, Ohio. They are members of the McDermott Methodist
Church. His hobbies include gardening, golf, and bowling.

GAT NAMES AND FACES IN THE NEWS

H. GALLOWAY A, P, ROMERO R. A, ISAAC W. T, SCHWEINSBERG W. D. NETZER

HOWARD GALLOWAY was elected President of Waverly City Council January 6. He is
starting his fourth year as a Councilman.

A. P. ROMERO traveled to Los Alamos, Arizona, on a business trip recently. He
was inspired by that city and wrote a song with its name as a title. The Tin Pan
Alley Recording Company has recently released a recording of Romero's song.

R. A. ISAAC has been elected President of Local 3-689 of the 0il, Chemical and
Atomic Workers Union. He previously was President from 1967 to 1973.

W. T. SCHWEINSBERG and W. D. NETZER from Environmental Control Department will
present a program on ecology and environmental protection January 22 to the
fourth grade classes at the Minford Elementary School.

DON'T FEEL LEFT OUT!! 1If you become a candidate for this section of our Newsletter
please contact the Editor.
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